
 

 

 

 

 

 

CA-NP Leaders & an emerging Leader Moses, who really loves Jesus 
 

  

 

CA-VN,  Pastor H, and Sister T, did an amazing job as translators for this challenging module 
that hits hard on doctrine! 



 

  

 

My dear friend Pastor C and the young leaders worshiping in CA-VN 

 
Hi Friends, 
We trust this greeting finds you and your family well. 
Below is this month's update followed by 
a word from Alaina Short who we hosted in August.  
 
https://youtu.be/nGe2gjQYxrg 
 
https://youtu.be/t21xQFCA_H4?si=1BGDt9vmfsh1XLG1  
 
We are so very grateful for God's work and how you have responded to His 
nudge to help train faithful leaders who in turn train faithful leaders. 
 
May you sense more and more of the gracious favor of the Father upon your 
lives and relationships as you walk with Jesus. 
 
In Christ, 
Gene & Minori 
 
Praises: 
1. Praise God for the wonderful experience Alaina had and the relationships 
built. She has been a blessing to us all. 
2. Praise God for the crop of young people emerging in S.E. Asia to serve in 
various ministries. 
 
Requests: 
1. For Minori's family. Her uncle passed away a week back. Specifically please 
pray for Minori's aunt and their two sons. 

https://youtu.be/nGe2gjQYxrg
https://youtu.be/t21xQFCA_H4?si=1BGDt9vmfsh1XLG1


 

 
2. For faithful workers. The quality of the leaders we train is crucial. We are 
called to train "faithful" leaders. Those who not only benefit from the training, 
but begin to live it out, and pass it on. 

 
 
GIVE online: fmchr.ch/FMWM-Hall 
GIVE by check:  WMC Finance Dept 
 P.O. Box 51710 
Indianapolis, IN 46251 
The MEMO LINE on the check should read: JP Hall. 
 
Address: 1-24-25 Yatou, Kawanishi, Hyogo 666-0131 
 
Gene’s LINE ID: asiaequip     Email: hall2eu@gmail.com 
Minori’s LINE ID: moh326       Email: pikochan18@gmail.com 
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